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MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON
MONDAY 8™ MAY 2017 AT THE

GREENWAY CENTRE 6pm.

. ATTENDING: Mike Murch, Sarah McQuatt, Brian Newland, Pat Thomas, Ray Thomas, Janes
Smith, Julia Gilveal, Alan Aburrow, Dawn Payne, lan Smith, Sue Potter, Rose
Carr, Dave Fogg, Mark Weston, Christine Portch, Sam Masson, Tony Whitelaw,
Alan Piper and Charlotte Leslie.

. APOLOGIES: Chris Eggleton, Alex Kittow, Jill Hoggans, Kathy Glover, Helen Godwin, Brenda
Massey, Tim Parkinson and Deanna Perry.

DUNMAIL UPDATE: Sarah reported that they were involved to identifying and relocating slow
worms at this time under the auspices of Avon Wildlife. HAB had appointed outside contractors
and they hope to be on site during the summer. Consultations were taking place with regard to the
inclusion of Public Art.

. AIRFIELD UPDATE: Mike reported that YTL had submitted their masterplan to South Glouc and
he produced copies of various layouts, one of which indicated the presence of a 30 storey building,
this caused a great deal of surprise and discussion, with Mark cautioning that YTL were
“developers” and we need to continue to be vigilant to every development plans.

. ARNSIDE UPDATE: In the absence of Helen Bone Sarah said that the submission to the Local

Plan had been sent and would be in the public domain in November. Meetings had been held with
Council officials and funding sought for a pre-planning application to be put together. This project
is a “long timescale” event, and further meetings of the working group are planned.

REDROW - Mike reported on a new planning application submitted to South Glouc Planners for a
further 32 units on land next to the Kennels site this application can be viewed under ref. no.
PT17/1209/F on the South Glouc Planning wed page.

HENBURY HEALTH AND WELLBEING EVENT: Rose distributed leaflets of the event but due
to the lack of volunteers we were not able to have the gazebo this year.

. SOUTHMEAD FESTIVAL: Will be held on Saturday 1 July and we will have the gazebo and a
volunteer rota to be agreed at the June meeting.

FINANCIAL: Dave reported as per the AGM, but raised the issue of the account currently being
held by the Southmead Community Association, given the uncertainty surrounding the loss of
Council funding for SCA he suggested that our account be switched to the Southmead Development
Trust, this was agreed.
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TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORT: Mike said that in discussion with Oliver Coltman from BCC it
was agreed that as the “modelling exercise” was incomplete his visit should be held over until there
were definitive proposals to be discussed.

ANY OF OTHER BUSINESS: It was agreed that from August meetings would be held alternately
between Greenway and the Henbury Community Centre ( where tea and biscuits are available!).
Charlotte pointed out the need for pressure to be put on Local decision makers to ensure that the
Henbury Loop should be a priority matter to mitigate the impact of Traffic from the development
around the Airfield.

Mark explain that there had been problems with the Wellhay planning application and that work was
being carried out in Brunel House to increase the number of bedrooms.

There being no further business Alan thanked all for attending and closed the meetings at
8.20pm.



